Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
March 3, 2025


Selectmen Present:
Scott Clark										5:00 pm
Michael Shaw
Evelyn Adams

*P/R Warrant: #17									$747.20
Evelyn made a motion to approve,
Scott seconded, all in favor

*The town is changing code enforcement officer from Randy Hall to Dylan Lajorie.  Mike called Randy to let him know and to also ask him if he could wok with Dylan for the month of March to bring him up on what Randy was working on.

*Shay Harford, Tanya Caron, Darrell Harvey, and Alonzo Harvey came to the meeting to discuss with the selectmen about Murray Road only being sanded on one side of the hill that goes from Old Belfast Road unto Murray Road. They stated that the side that they live is not being sanded. Shay sent pictures of the hill to Scott.  The selectmen called Earl Anderson from Anderson’s Construction, plowing contractor, to come to the meeting to look at pictures.  Earl explained that the only way he can get up the hill to go onto the Old Belfast Road is to use sand. He also explained that coming from Old Belfast Road onto Murray Road, there is a dip and the sand is coming out of the body of truck, that is why there is more sand on that side of hill. Jeff Anderson, road commissioner, stated that typically roads are only sanded in the middle of road at a 4 foot swath.  The selectmen asked Earl if he could make sure the hill is sanded, he agreed.

*Mike called the town’s attorney in regards to private citizens plowing town roads.  Our attorney stated that for insurance reasons private citizens can not plow town roads.  Letters were sent out to address this issue.

*Correction to January 20, 2025 minutes:  Tonya Harvey should have been Tanya Caron.
*The selectmen discussed a compliant from Tonya Harvey, Murray Road, regarding driveway issues.  Snow was pushed into driveway by Anderson’s Construction.  Mike reached out to Earl and discussed the situation.  The selectmen asked Earl to turn plow truck around at the end of Old Belfast/Spout Hill Rd.

*Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Heather McLaughlin
